Present were Roland Sallada, Thomas Mansfield, Merrill Todd and Betty Hooper.

The Selectmen met with the Souhegan National Bank Officials to discuss town borrowing and investing.

Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Quirk, owners of the Exercise Friendly Beaver Campground, came in to correct the records on their property in regard to acreage. While they were present, the Selectmen questioned them regarding a letter received at this office from one of the campground occupants complaining that she was not allowed to take up residence at the campground. Mr. Quirk responded that, as per the town Trailer Ordinance, he has not allowed anyone to reside in the campground as permanent residents. He only rents seasonal sites. The Selectmen questioned him concerning an unoccupied trailer that he has moved into the campground without benefit of a hearing required by the town Ordinance. Mr. Quirk agreed to correct this situation.

Due to many errors and problems regarding the 1979 assessments, the Selectmen plan to contact the State Appraisers Office and ask that Mr. Lewis Gilmore return to New Boston soon to make corrections.

Mr. Samuel Dane came in to ask the Selectmen to sign an agreement stating that if Mr. Everett Dicey allowed a right of way across his land to accommodate Mr. Dane, Mr. Dicey would not be required to subdivide his own property and also agree that Mr. Dicey's taxes would not be raised. Mr. Selectman Mansfield felt that Mr. Dane should gightly go to the Planning Board to legally bind this document. The full Board agreed that in the event Mr. Dicey should decide to widen the right of way, then there would be no alternative but to tax this area as a road. In the end, the Selectmen signed a letter agreeing that the right of way across the property of Mr. & Mrs. Everett Dicey conveyed to Mr Samuel Dane, and solely for Mr. Dane's use, will not increase the assessment of the Dicey property.